ROSS TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS MEETING June 6, 2022

The Ross Township Supervisors Meeting was called to order on June 6, 2022 at 6:00PM. In attendance were Chairman James Zahoroiko, Vice Chairman David Shay and Supervisor Randy Detrick. Also present was Solicitor Timothy McManus. Secretary/Treasurer Danielle Romano was absent. The meeting was held at the Township Municipal Building.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present.

A motion was made by Vice Chairman Shay to approve the meeting minutes of the May 2, 2022 Supervisors meeting, seconded by Supervisor Detrick and carried.

A motion was made by Supervisor Detrick to approve the current Treasurer's Report, seconded by Vice Chairman Shay and carried.

PLANS:

Scott Slater/Spruce Road - Approval Request

Solicitor McManus reviewed the documentation provided by Township Planning Commission Secretary Deb Brown from the Planning Commission meeting. The KCE review letter dated 04/13/2022 was discussed by the Board of Supervisors and Solicitor McManus. Solicitor McManus discussed the details of the applicant's waiver request; SALDO 1008 stormwater requirements and 1004.L permit plan to be considered a preliminary/final plan. A motion was made by Supervisor Detrick to grant the waiver request, based upon the Ross Township Planning Commission recommendation and the compliance of Engineer Russ Kresge's review letter dated 04/13/2022. The motion was seconded by Vice Chairman Shay and carried.

OLD BUSINESS:

Township Fee Schedule-Resolution 197

The Board of Supervisors reviewed the updates to the current approved Ross Township fee schedule document presented by Administrative Assistant Deb Brown. After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Supervisor Detrick to adopt 2022 Fee Schedule, Resolution #197, seconded by Chairman Zahoroiko and carried.

Township Park Events - Summer Concerts

The Board of Supervisors discussed the upcoming monthly concerts to be held this summer at the Ross Township Van Buskirk-Haney Park. The first concert will be held on June 26, 2022 beginning 5:30pm till 8:30pm. The concert will host Ross Township resident and musician Dave Labar. His performance will include songs from the 1950's, '60's and 70's. The concert scheduled for July was also discussed. Ross Township resident and musician, Ally Brown would be available to perform on July 25, 2022. Miss Brown's music would also include acoustic guitar. The Board of Supervisors also discussed event signs to be placed within the Township, event advertising in addition to arranging food trucks for the summer events. Further discussion will take place at the next Board of Supervisors meeting.

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:

Ross Township Historical Society Secretary, Martha Rezeli, provided an update on the Ross Township Historical Society. The building had received new furniture; conference room table, chairs, antique display cases, etc. Mrs. Rezeli referenced the Township budget for the Historical Society and made the request to use funding to apply toward the moving costs, etc. Mrs. Rezeli announced The Ross Township Historical Society Open House. This event will be held on October 1, 2022 beginning 11am till 3pm, with the ribbon cutting at 12pm. Mrs. Rezeli also discussed the Historical Society ongoing fund raiser. With a donation of \$10 to become a Friend of the Ross Township Historical Society, your name would be included to the framed roster on the wall of the Historical Society building.

<u>Resident Linda Zak</u>, spoke about creating an email chain for Ross Township residents to be updated on Township events, etc. Supervisor Detrick mentioned requesting resident information on the Township facebook page. The updates to the website will include this information.

Resident Wanda Osmond, Chicola Lake South, discussed an ongoing problem with a neighbor's disorderly property, containing numerous dismantled cars, etc. The Board of Supervisors discussed the Zoning Department report regarding the property. Solicitor McManus reviewed the Zoning Department process regarding violations.

<u>Residents of Collins Avenue</u>, discussed an ongoing problem concerning neighbors which had been addressed during the February, March, April and May of 2022 Supervisors meetings.

<u>Resident Howard Beers</u>, inquired on the 2022 West End Ambulance merger with LVHN, in addition to the Township donation to both Wind Gap Ambulance and LVHN. Mr. Beers also inquired on a Zoning Violation for a property located at 848 Route 115.

<u>Autumn Pangia Monroe County PA, Libertarian Party</u>, introduced herself to the audience, as she is running for PA House Representative, collecting signatures and is available for questions.

NEW BUSINESS:

<u>Administrative Assistant, Deb Brown – 90-Day Review</u> The Board of Supervisors will discuss and schedule a review date.

ROAD FOREMAN REPORT:

The report completed by Road Foreman Ethan Brewer was reviewed by the Board of Supervisors. The Board of Supervisors briefly discussed the upcoming Township line painting. The Board of Supervisors approved the Road Foreman's annual request for the Road Department summer schedule of (4) 10 hour days, beginning next week.

CORRESPONDENCE:

The list of Correspondence items were reviewed by the Board of Supervisors. Nothing to address, no comments were made.

RECEIPTS & EXPENDITURES:

After a review of the bills to be paid, a motion to pay all current bills was made by Vice Chairman Shay, seconded by Supervisor Detrick and carried.

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:45PM was made by Chairman Zahoroiko, seconded by Supervisor Detrick and carried.

Respectfully submitted, Danielle Romano Secretary/Treasurer